FILE COPY

OPERATIONS COMMITTEE

M. R. Warden-R. H. Coleman P. H. Burdett MINUTE NO. 6. 1957 N. F. Larsen H. M. Stoessel-J. S. Hoffman F. E. Morgan-2 ARMS H. K. Faulkner D. E. Miller-2 Dewey Godfrey-Gail Evans G. M. Calhoun S. M. Alvis-2 COPY NO. J. H. Lewis, Jr. J. D. Mitchell H. A. Brown J. K. Hamil

OPERATIONS COMMITTEE - ARMS DIVISION MEETING

May 9, 1957 CONFIDENT

PRESENT:

Members
H. A. Brown, Chairman
S. M. Alvis
P. H. Burdett
N. F. Larsen
D. E. Miller
F. E. Morgan

Others
W. H. Foster, Jr.
H. J. Hackman
J. K. Hamil
W. E. Leek

SHOTOUNS

SPORTSMAN-58

Plastic Grip Cap

This committee and the Management approved the use of the "Remington Secoll" grip cap on the Sportamen-58 (See Minute No. 1, 1957) as a replacement for the eliminate cap, which is not completely satisfactory, in the belief that this design could be used without modification on the Sportamen-58. When the Plant found that the approved grip cap would not fit the Sportamen-58, they undertook further work on the plastic grip cap previously under development. Following preliminary presentation at the last meeting, additional samples were made and presented to Sales.

Of the samples submitted by Production, Sales has chosen sample No. 4 (metallic brown) for use on the ADL, B and C grades.

Final tooling is being obtained, and samples will be submitted for final approval, with costs. It is believed that the new design will be economically attractive.